

75th Student Senate Programming Allocation Committee (9.25.23)

Call to Order: 6:30 p.m.

Members Present: Chair Humberg, Damion Huynh, Parker Bevis, and Alexis Staveski

Members Tardy: Members Absent:

Guests:

Announcements:

• Chair -

Land Acknowledgement: Florida State University acknowledges that its Florida campuses are located on the ancestral and traditional homelands of the Seminole Tribe of Florida, the Miccosukee Tribe of Indians of Florida, the Apalachee, Seminole and Muscogee Nations, the ancient Calusa, Uzita and Tocobaga, and others. We pay respect to the resiliency of their tribal members, past and present, and to all Indigenous peoples.

The University honors its unique and collaborative friendship with the Seminole Tribe of Florida, together paying tribute to the Tribe's great history and rich culture. We encourage all to learn about the significance of Indigenous peoples in this region and throughout the nation. With a collective knowledge of the past, we are inspired to teach, live, and support a future that empowers all individuals.

- Vice Chair –
- Members –

Committee Business:

- (Future Women of Dentistry)
- Application Link: <a href="https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/z61SrIdl.jkNwvpQE1CCqjyvTYq6-CkwpKa8j2oh7GoepGZE3qJv0KtBJcEvtrwJAaiWCMPCQP0DwwbukdcaukWG-OD-2k5WUnvNG2o5nHHOqd8NSz7DLlK2RnaLbLpKfPnmdtMcjl8QUZIuYHhPge4iSbH4pmeLV

<u>2TYKdwyRRxNeV1BSChuVOKizwgIJw.D9rtdxujOE9grmHp6lhqySR4CzKKAiiiq9IMCcTD6</u>84Yfx7Uu78lAp-

jNTx9rXpNLQ6MPXF3PL9l8GiQDZU.TdJ9o7SgqVfIORImRUDLS3YwcVwVqM1rv0e50iThwxO7m

Preliminary Questions:

Asking for: \$450

■ Date Request Submitted: 9/20/23

Date of Event: N/A

Number of Active Members: 50Number expected to come: N/A

• Fundraised: \$0

• Opening:

• We are trying to get funding for our organization's t-shirts. We believe these shirts are a great way to advertise and unify our organization. We will be passing them out at our GBMs and at Market Wednesday. We have a few different quotes. They are priced differently because the shirts are different. Some have pockets and others do not. I know that due to pricing, under 10 dollars per shirt, you all can only fund the one on slide 6.

• Questioning:

- **Vice Chair Staveski:** Are at least two people in your organization financially certified?
 - Representative: Yes
- o Chair Humberg: How many people are in your organization?
 - **Representative:** There are around 80 people in the GroupMe, but we have about 50 active members.
- o **Damion Huynh:** Will these shirts be distributed at your meetings?
 - **Representative:** Yes, and at Market Wednesday tabling.

• Closing:

Since we're a new organization, obviously this would be much appreciated to get t-shirts because we don't have any like old t-shirts or you know last year's like marketing or like advertising things so I think this would definitely get our name out there and like let the new like freshmen and students who haven't heard of us get to know us.

Staveski moves to enter roundtable discussion. Huynh seconds.

• Roundtable Discussion:

- O Vice Chair Staveski: I am open to fully funding them because they are asking for 50 t-shirts for 50 members, and they brought up a great point of not having old t-shirts, and they are a new organization trying to increase outreach efforts.
- o Parker Bevis: I agree.
- o Damion Huynh: I also agree.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

Yay: Staveski, Huynh, Bevis

Nay: N/AAbstain: N/A

(Dental Brigades at FSU)

Application Link: https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-

 $\frac{reports/reports/iQse.QbBNIUEm4ThRv7VfmB4ZkKwahWiSKW39zG0M9zfVBMOyHym}{3Of1bs7QOJhTQ-}$

S3SJ9m0ovSyqteLW7XuaaUDVYJoI9TSjIIXVbkQWqCz6hO7Rp.Mqpzcgn9Ew3TNKS5 EnESBVeTnS-

 $\frac{A5xJ1CvGLLY.vqxnD5ORENAxjicGa9Kfa0Kl3zzcdxQ38e7Vd9hu8eul9AjxG1VexEeysVXWQ0JEgRwL7XH0dT5IWFfZ10TCLdPYARuTs02v5.MVe0sRTEPMxV6G-v8Gb3ZrBST-ey4iygs5kVqV4PKklfohYyWfwgChoX30x5yim0jQ3$

Preliminary Questions:

Asking for: \$188.13

Date Request Submitted: 9/20/2023

Date of Event: 11/16/23

Number of Active Members: 50 Number expected to come: N/A Fundraised: \$950 (last year)

• Opening:

• We did this dunk tank fundraiser last year, and it raised a lot of money for our service trip. Our service trip is going to be next year. We will be going to another country to distribute dental supplies. The event itself will serve as a destressing event, and it is open to the public. It will be on November 16th, all day. We will have our general body members volunteering at our event. FSU Maintenance will be setting up the tank. We want to use Party Central Plus as we used him last year, and it is the least expensive. We also have two other quotes you can see here.

• Questioning:

- o **Parker Bevis:** How many active members does your organization have?
 - We have about 160 in the GroupMe, but only 60 are active.
- **Chair Humberg:** How do you differentiate between an active and inactive member?
 - An active member is someone who has filled out our application.
- o Humberg: Do you charge dues and are they optional?
 - **Representative**: Yes, they are optional and 25 dollars a year.
- o **Staveski**: Have you done any fundraising outside of dues for this event?
 - **Representative**: All fundraising goes towards our trip.
- o Huynh: How much are you all charging to use the dunk tank?
 - Representative: Last year it was a dollar per throw or maybe it was two
 dollars per throw, then we had some bundles, and people could donate
 money.

Bevis moves to enter roundtable. Huynh seconds.

Roundtable Discussion:

- **Chair Humberg:** I'm not totally sure if we are allowed to fund them because they are charging for the event? I think we should be able to.
 - **Damion Huynh:** I am not sure that's why I asked how much they are charging.
 - **Staveski:** I am not seeing anything in the PAC guidelines that say it has to be free so I think we should fund them the full amount.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

Yay: Staveski, Bevis, and Huynh

Nay: N/AAbstain: N/A

(Turkish Student Association)

 $\label{lem:https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/-kaq12ur53QpbAED4KlnRGQhC7OOOv.pBldL8lxfslryKH6pJdwGcuboV04rcFFWGfu8n6PVP-$

 $\frac{sVIV,JEwgFrMsS4Hdb7byn3H86IKwElLz.mD8p52Lqgi7765uF,Jn.CWFhKixHZA8GfD1S}{J96jktGcddKXLzeFa5gKZN8O66EFNMp.YfTCQ.5GbxYq.KqGrjAIoqc.GsXZpxtEu-0prn4lF.eqx4y8eDRsBFZpY-}$

9B.wp1YPgYwI5jw96NV0NOKv1w03VFrxRM5AfhSUewpc01JUR4CKPtPwJN88On63eL RIUGMrqXByFsbpeoCPxt8J

Preliminary Questions:

Asking for: \$844.80

■ Date Request Submitted: 9/20/2023

Date of Event: N/A

Number of Active Members: 40Number expected to come: N/A

Fundraised: \$0

Opening:

I am the President of TSA, and I am also financially certified. We are looking to order more t-shirts. We ordered some last year, but we ran out. We are looking to buy the same shirts with the same design. We believe these shirts will give the Turkish community on campus a sense of belonging. We have Turkish symbols on the shirts such as the Evil Eye, and the shirts also have the SGA logo. These t-shirts will increase our membership by advertising our organization. This will make our campus more inclusive.

- Questioning:
 - o **Chair Humberg**: Do you have a picture of the design?
 - Representative: Yes, I can show you.
 - o **Chair Humberg:** How will these shirts be distributed?
 - We will not be selling them; we will be giving them to members.
 - O Damion Huynh: How was the turnout for your last event?
 - **Representative:** We had about 10 because it was during the week, but we usually have about 20-25.
 - O Damion Huynh: How many members do you have that were also members last year? How many new members do you have?
 - **Representative:** Probably about 10 new members. Now, that I am thinking about it, we probably only need 15 shirts per size as opposed to 30 with our membership.
 - o Chair Humberg: Ok, so I'll half the amount.
 - o **Staveski:** Will these shirts be available to nonmembers?
 - Representative: Yes; however, mostly members come to our meetings.
 - o **Staveski**: How are your meetings advertised?
 - o Representative: On our social media

Roundtable Discussion:

- o **Parker Bevis:** I am open to funding them the full amount, especially after cutting the price in half.
- o **Damion Huynh:** I am also willing to go with the half amount because I do not think they need the full 120 t-shirts.
- Staveski: I do not know if I love the idea of us funding 60 shirts because they are using the same shirts as last year and only have 10 new members with only 10 coming to their last GBM. Their returning members should already have the shirts. How do we feel about cutting them down to 30 shirts?
- o Huynh: I agree.

Staveski moves to amend the line item in the category of clothing to \$270.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

Yay: Staveski, Huynh, and Bevis

Nay: N/AAbstain: N/A

(Mock Trial)

Application Link: https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-

reports/reports/qCv2vi09RuAV9jMHde.-

 $\frac{on 6260 ML2 KJtTWLxRcmvsERHpDDEI4Z7o.2xsnQkJWBpoXO965pMPhl.d51uvmKhWMPXlUrf2MxG77nlGBtdOUZxu9k4MJDM9UY20rQyCAGUdGE5ydDrgf-aJ7BWLCDX-OI6HwCWVqlvWnrORsZ0yNGatdNA7Nr-hhePeu5wcOimMK8M-$

$\frac{h7aWou8hBFvEuclZr3Mwv5yO95rvp92sQqTVmO3JXI9mdIg4xEcuP9pDoxEwMJQACS}{4KuvoZaEJe7a1O0D.0sI.VhOL9-SV8zeJMZIjNAnJIxf103l1LAjXKBAv}$

Preliminary Questions:

Asking for: \$92

■ Date Request Submitted: 9/20/2023

■ Date of Event: 10/5/2023

Number of Active Members: 60
Number expected to come: 60
Fundraised: \$7,000 (last year)

Opening:

We are here today to request the cost of food for a guest lecturer. The guest lecturer is Jack Campbell, the State Attorney of the Second Judicial Circuit. Our organization houses 4 competitive teams, a non-competitive team, and a general body. This is our first year with a general body, so our costs are higher than normal. Our noncompetitive teams and general body require no application. We are hoping to hold events such as this one to expand our membership. Without the help of SGA, we will not be able to provide food at this event.

• Questioning:

- o Chair Humberg: How many active members do you have in the organization?
 - **Representative:** Our competitive team has 40 people, and our noncompetitive team has 21 members. Our general body has 25 to 30 more dues-paying members.
- o **Parker Bevis:** Are two members of your organization financially certified?
 - Representative: Yes
- o **Humberg:** Are any of these vendors approved?
 - Representative: Yes, two of them.
- o **Staveski:** I see on your application that you all fundraised \$7000 last year was that mostly from dues, or did you have other fundraising efforts last year?
 - **Representative:** Last year was the first year that we did other efforts, and we made around \$300.
- **Humberg**: Are at least one of these quotes from approved vendors?
 - **Representative**: Yes, two of the quotes are.

Staveski moves to enter roundtable discussion. Bevis seconds.

Roundtable Discussion:

- Staveski: I'm honestly not sure how they are feeding 60 people for this amount, so I am open to funding the full amount.
- o **Bevis:** I'm totally okay with this.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

Yay: Bevis, Huynh, Staveski

- Nav:
- Abstain:

(Korean American Student Association) (NO SHOW)

Application Link: https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-

 $\frac{reports/reports/yksPUTklYNJ2ErlG4CQgB4zNlIN1bV0fGdTql2KoH0VidPcvO94ELSIB7}{85mdrj3nfJBxENRviljZiBva4xFX4.OeZ7wcLddi-}$

 $\underline{52,JYZZX9HRvYWUZR37BKwboHyuKrBRV678j03VlFnCMS,JoKC0YVDDqHnUmM-H93bnTciCbew-}$

 $\frac{CqiKiilwNDHKN02UWA4msFltYm4xQqZYMxDDwZzXo.GE9fTJQf45uEaxD.P0PBId8Y}{TWNz90Z1ogK5j23mxnpVGX-KilggUn1FCav8U-SGQumJzVb4wrVscrRAXfVIEjX-bEFCvVqxZOFGsnJrFt0}$

Preliminary Questions:

Asking for: \$2532.98

■ Date Request Submitted: 9/22/2023

Date of Event: 10/28/2023Number of Active Members: 54

• Number expected to come: 80

• Fundraised: \$240

(Society of Black Female Future Attorneys)

Application Link: <a href="https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/SIz-Hj14xEVvQp6ouu.ls2dYw1rzXUqXGMISpy7s55EMxuDfog6qTE.ycY9jE5GewyfZnJeLZt0YZnyXZrOScqjsQLOo.ZpPaCyHKFjLbYWTXq0sQDmpWuFOU0.P5TjHSR5hn4hmfq0NdO1,JKMNNPLgkVxrzicHVVwPuGZWCrNCcf.rrVlApW3ewb9tEsowTmY45Pv8dxxtFxnvlDglrud,JG3oiiHMznSNbxlOyM8clSMV0mXy3nYxNKhs3K25S8-B6EjwaYns9lYNEw5fQFV8.-e5pGuDEGE5phOcrOQOjQr08U9Hv6i7rHJsrkMv4B

Preliminary Questions:

Asking for: \$16,050

■ Date Request Submitted: 9/22/2023

■ Date of Event: 11/30/2023

Number of Active Members: 45

Number expected to come: 60

Fundraised: \$1100 (last year) and \$6,000 from Sweepings

• Opening:

Our purpose is to empower, encourage, and assist minority women who are pursuing careers in law. Black women make up less than two percent of people in the legal field. We want to empower women to take this leap. We offer law school support, panels, and merchandise. First, we are requesting funds for merchandise. We believe that this will empower our members and community. In the past, we have only offered shirts to our members, but now we would like to offer these shirts to everyone on campus. In previous years our t-shirt quotes have been between 700 and 900. We want to increase our presence on campus through

merchandise. We have gotten funding from SGA in recent years. SGA has partial funded us for t-shirts in the past. These would be given out on Landis, involvement fairs, and at Market Wednesday. We are requesting \$280 for a website to foster transparency and expand our reach. We are also requesting for a table banner to attract more members. The least expensive quotes come from first press. The event that we wish to put on is an induction ceremony and banquet. We want to invite prominent lawyers and people from the Tallahassee Community. This event will be open to the public. The event is November 30th. We are requesting \$850 for food, \$105 for a photographer, and \$550 for cords, pins, and certificates. We are planning to use a student photographer. We host several events such as informationals and GBMs. We would like to request funds for snacks to create a welcoming environment for people to socialize and increase attendance at events. \$20 for each event with 12-15 events in total and 16 Market Wednesdays at a cost of \$15 each.

• Questioning:

- o **Humberg:** How did you determine that there will be 60 people at this event?
 - **Representative:** We have approximately 40 members in our organization, and we are in our application process so we do not have a concrete number as to how many that will be, but based on the form that should be about 15. Then, we will be inviting 6-10 attorneys depending on who responds. We plan to promote the event through social media.
- Staveski: Is your photographer an approved vendor?
 - **Representative:** I would have to check.
- O **Humberg:** I would recommend you all use the Student Publications Photographer as they do not charge, and they have high-quality equipment. Would you all be okay with this?
 - **Representative:** We did not know that FSU offered this. I will reach out to them for sure.
- o **Bevis:** Are at least two members of your board financially certified?
 - Representative: Yes
- O Humberg: How many t shirts did you all get funding for before?
 - **Representative:** We purchased 100, but SGA only funded 50.
- o **Staveski:** Have you all done any fundraising, outside of dues?
 - **Representative:** We have tried to do a share-it-night in the past, but I do not think we had enough members to get any money from it.
- o **Bevis:** How many active members do you have in your organization?
 - **Representative:** We have 13 on our e-board, 20 active members, and 15 applications. We have 40 people in our GroupMe.

• Roundtable Discussion:

Chair Humberg: So, we decided to fund Sonny's BBQ for their banquet for \$850.62. Not fund the photographer as they can use the free one through Student Publications, fund them for certificate paper and buttons from Stapples (\$6.04 for a 25 pack of certificate paper and \$0.97 per button), and encourage them to use Student Publications. We cut the quantities of wristbands from 400 to 100, stickers from 300 to 50, and the quantity of t-shirts from 100 to 75. This cut the clothing and awards category from \$1,950 to \$954.63. This brings the total down to \$2,125.23 from \$3,400.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

Yay: Staveski, Bevis, Huynh

Nay: N/AAbstain: N/A

Current funding amount: \$72,756.02

Unfinished Business: N/A Final Budget: \$69,629.67 Final Announcements: N/A

Date and Time of Next Meeting: Monday, October 2nd, 2023

Adjourned: 8:33 p.m.